
PLANNING BOARD 
Town of Kirkwood 
70 Crescent Drive 

Kirkwood, NY 13795 
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING 
 

August 10, 2020 
 
SITE PLAN REVIEW TO OPERATE A MANUFACTURING FACILITY INCLUDING THE 
BLENDING OF RAW MATERIAL, BOTLING, PACKAGING, AND PALLETIZING, 
BLENDING AND BOTTLING WILL OCCUR IN THE CONTAINERIZED CLEAN ROOM 
UNIT.  THEY WILL NTO BE DOING ANY EXTRACTION OF HANDLING HEMP PLANT 
MATERIAL REGARDING PROPERTY LOCATED AT 29 INDUSTRIAL PARK DRIVE IN 
THE TOWN OF KIRKWOOD, KNOWN AS TAX MAP NO. 162.01-1-8 AND LOCATED IN AN 
INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT ON THE REQUEST OF EMPIRE STANDARD, 
LLC 
 

Jim Bukowski commented we have the affidavits of posting by the Town Clerk, notice to property 
owners within 500 feet of the project, affidavit of publication in the Press & Sun Bulletin and Country 
Courier.  We have the Broome County Planning Department 239-m recommendations and a Short 
EAF has been filed.    

 
Jim Bukowski opened the public hearing to public participation at 7:02 p.m. 
 
Mr. Kaelen Castetter, Manager of Empire Standard, LLC introduced himself via Zoom and said he is 
here to answer any questions about the proposed operations.  Mr. Castetter stated that Mr. Joe Fiacco, 
Maintenance Manager is also here via Zoom.   
 
Mr. Castetter explained that this operation is to allow hemp derived extract products, most commonly 
CBD products for distribution.    
 
Hearing no other comments Jim Bukowski closed the public hearing at 7:03 pm. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Mary Kay Sullivan 
Secretary, Kirkwood Planning Board 


